# Michael T. Heaney Mass Media Citations

## 2003-present

## 1. Print Media and Internet

Al Howard. 2022. "Insulate Britain and the politics of protest: Interview with Michael Heaney." *Ours to Save* (January 4). (featured) <a href="https://www.ourstosave.com/p/i-like-to-read-books-they-like-to">https://www.ourstosave.com/p/i-like-to-read-books-they-like-to</a>

Kimberley Mannion. 2021. "Anti-war rally calls on COP26 to consider the impact of militarism on the climate." *The Glasgow Guardian* (November 4). (quoted).

 $\underline{https://glasgowguardian.co.uk/2021/11/04/anti-war-rally-calls-on-cop26-to-consider-the-impact-of-militarism-on-the-impact-on$ 

climate/?fbclid=IwAR2fABgXvemWHOY8xypNbAVFZ47OCxjkjBTsPzfO7gPSzRpO9wlTvQ9daGM

Will Bunch. 2021. "Black Lives Matter marches of 2020 were surprisingly white and educated" *The Philadelphia Inquirer* (October 14). (quoted).

 $\underline{https://www.inquirer.com/columnists/attytood/george-floyd-protest-marches-2020-white-educated-\\ \underline{20211014.html}$ 

Jay Caspian Kang. 2021. "When the 'Silent Majority' Isn't White." *New York Times* (August 30). (quoted). <a href="https://www.nytimes.com/2021/08/30/opinion/silent-majority-white-media.html">https://www.nytimes.com/2021/08/30/opinion/silent-majority-white-media.html</a>

Fabio Rojas. 2021. "Tough lessons from 20 years of antiwar protest." *The Hill* (August 7). <a href="https://thehill.com/opinion/international/566844-tough-lessons-from-20-years-of-antiwar-protest">https://thehill.com/opinion/international/566844-tough-lessons-from-20-years-of-antiwar-protest</a>

LaGina Gause and Maneesh Arora. 2021. "Not all of last year's Black Lives Matter protesters supported Black Lives Matter." *The Washington Post* (July 2). (quoted) <a href="https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/2021/07/01/not-all-last-years-black-lives-matter-protesters-supported-black-lives-matter/">https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/2021/07/01/not-all-last-years-black-lives-matter-protesters-supported-black-lives-matter/</a>

J.D. Tuccille. 2021. "American Indifference Allowed the War in Afghanistan to Drag On." *Reason* (April 28). (quoted). <a href="https://reason.com/2021/04/28/american-indifference-allowed-the-war-in-afghanistan-to-drag-on/">https://reason.com/2021/04/28/american-indifference-allowed-the-war-in-afghanistan-to-drag-on/</a>

NCAC. 2021. "Racial Justice Protests: A Free Expression Timeline." National Coalition Against Censorship (January 14). (quoted) <a href="https://ncac.org/news/george-floyd-protests-free-expression-timeline">https://ncac.org/news/george-floyd-protests-free-expression-timeline</a>

Lindzi Wessel. 2020. "Trump catalyzed the March for Science. Where is it now?" *Science Magazine* (October 30). (quoted) <a href="https://www.sciencemag.org/news/2020/10/trump-catalyzed-march-science-where-it-now?fbclid=IwAR33iwtYMN9">https://www.sciencemag.org/news/2020/10/trump-catalyzed-march-science-where-it-now?fbclid=IwAR33iwtYMN9</a> NhJE z47 RRNGdIiwXHIslhmgZSqzzuIjbV6aYUfvprxZbw

Judith Duffy. 2020. "Expert advises Scottish independence campaigners to march in London". *The National* (August 16). (featured)

https://www.thenational.scot/news/18654166.we-must-march-independence-london-expert-argues/

Maneesh Arora. 2020. "How the coronavirus pandemic helped the Floyd protests become the biggest in U.S. history". *Washington Post Monkey Cage* (August 5). (quoted)

https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/2020/08/05/how-coronavirus-pandemic-helped-floyd-protests-become-biggest-us-history/

Sara Guaglione. 2020. "Study: Media Coverage of George Floyd Protests Surpasses Any Other Protest In Last 50 Years". *MediaPost* (July 7). (featured)

 $\underline{https://www.mediapost.com/publications/article/353355/study-media-coverage-of-george-floyd-protests-sur.html}$ 

Douglas McAdam. 2020. "We've Never Seen Protests Like These Before." *Jacobin* (June 20). (quoted). <a href="https://jacobinmag.com/2020/06/george-floyd-protests-black-lives-matter-riots-demonstrations">https://jacobinmag.com/2020/06/george-floyd-protests-black-lives-matter-riots-demonstrations</a>

Thomas B. Edsall. 2020. "Biden and Trump Are Fighting Each Other in a Changed World". *New York Times* (June 17). (quoted) <a href="https://www.nytimes.com/2020/06/17/opinion/biden-trump-floyd.html">https://www.nytimes.com/2020/06/17/opinion/biden-trump-floyd.html</a>

Staff. 2020. "Academic Response to Black Lives Matters". *Unchained Media Scotland* (June 18). (featured) <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zuo\_NbrfPxw&t=9s&bpctr=1592490948">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zuo\_NbrfPxw&t=9s&bpctr=1592490948</a>

Amy Harmon and Sabrina Tavernise. 2020. "One Big Difference About George Floyd Protests: Many White Faces". *New York Times* (June 6). (quoted) <a href="https://www.nytimes.com/2020/06/12/us/george-floyd-white-protesters.html">https://www.nytimes.com/2020/06/12/us/george-floyd-white-protesters.html</a>

Hernán Martín. 2020. "Arrecian las críticas a Trump por su divisionismo y falta de empatía." *EFE* (June 4). (quoted) <a href="https://www.efe.com/efe/america/politica/arrecian-las-criticas-a-trump-por-su-divisionismo-y-falta-de-empatia/20000035-4263623">https://www.efe.com/efe/america/politica/arrecian-las-criticas-a-trump-por-su-divisionismo-y-falta-de-empatia/20000035-4263623</a>

Matt Grossmann. 2020. "How Protests Change Parties and Elections". *The Science of Politics – Niskanen Center* (June 3). (featured) <a href="https://www.niskanencenter.org/how-protests-change-parties-and-elections/">https://www.niskanencenter.org/how-protests-change-parties-and-elections/</a>

Staff. 2020. "Academic Response to Indy Marches". *Unchained Media Scotland* (May 27). (featured) <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LYE\_hYTB6-k&fbclid=IwAR22R6gG6-Q7M5wEa4sNI2Sbd1dABCHV7co7fO8aJPvFQ7bX6eLjH62h8ks">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LYE\_hYTB6-k&fbclid=IwAR22R6gG6-Q7M5wEa4sNI2Sbd1dABCHV7co7fO8aJPvFQ7bX6eLjH62h8ks</a>

Staff. 2020. "Academic Response to Anti Lockdown Protests". *Unchained Media Scotland* (May 23). (featured)

 $\frac{https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WlZo86p2odo\&feature=youtu.be\&fbclid=IwAR12vEmtUIHwo7cj}{rpdvWiTnpbyMKcfAKxlMFvDdYa703MGFkYqLtSFEYNE}$ 

CBC. 2020. *CBC Calgary News at 6* (February 14). (featured) <a href="https://www.cbc.ca/player/play/1698359363896">https://www.cbc.ca/player/play/1698359363896</a>

Ray James. 2019. "Interview with Michael Heaney about Scottish independence survey." *IndyPram Podcast* (December 2). (featured) <a href="https://yescowal.podbean.com/e/indypram-podcast-29-michael-heaney-phd-independence-mobilisation-survey/">https://yescowal.podbean.com/e/indypram-podcast-29-michael-heaney-phd-independence-mobilisation-survey/</a>

Kirsteen Paterson. 2019. "More women back Yes movement because of Nicola Sturgeon, academic finds." *The National* (November 26). (featured)

https://www.thenational.scot/news/18059602.women-back-scottish-independence-due-nicola-sturgeon/

Maryam Shah. 2019. "Yes, there are more protests around the world — and here's why." *Global News* (October 28). (featured) <a href="https://globalnews.ca/news/6087849/protests-around-theworld-reasons/">https://globalnews.ca/news/6087849/protests-around-theworld-reasons/</a>

Emily Moon. 2018. "A New National Park Service Proposal Could Restrict Protest in Washington, D.C." *Pacific Standard* (October 15). (quoted) <a href="https://psmag.com/news/a-new-national-park-service-proposal-could-restrict-protest-in-de">https://psmag.com/news/a-new-national-park-service-proposal-could-restrict-protest-in-de</a>

Jeffrey Mervis. 2018. "Got Data? Survey of 2017 March for Science Doesn't Make the Grade." *Science Magazine* (April 9). (quoted) <a href="https://www.sciencemag.org/news/2018/04/got-data-survey-2017-march-science-doesn-t-make-grade">https://www.sciencemag.org/news/2018/04/got-data-survey-2017-march-science-doesn-t-make-grade</a>

Paul Blumenthal. 2018. "The Largest Protest Ever Was 15 Years Ago. The Iraq War Isn't Over. What Happened?" *Huffington Post* (February 15). (featured) <a href="https://www.huffingtonpost.com/entry/whathappened-to-the-antiwar-movement">https://www.huffingtonpost.com/entry/whathappened-to-the-antiwar-movement</a> us 5a860940e4b00bc49f424ecb

C. K. 2018. "How protests can affect elections: America is seeing a new era of female political activism." *The Economist* (January 26). (quoted) <a href="https://www.economist.com/democracy-in-america/2018/01/26/how-protests-can-affect-elections">https://www.economist.com/democracy-in-america/2018/01/26/how-protests-can-affect-elections</a>

Sean Rossman. 2018. "It's taken a year for inauguration protesters to get answers, dozens still face charges." *USA Today* (January 18). (quoted) <a href="https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/nationnow/2018/01/18/inauguration-protesters-trump-president-and-court/1030259001/">https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/nationnow/2018/01/18/inauguration-protesters-trump-president-and-court/1030259001/</a>

Alan Greenblatt. 2018. "Citizen Protests." *CQ Researcher*, Vol. 28, No. 1 (January 5): 1-28. (quoted) <a href="http://michaeltheaney.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/CQR-protests.pdf">http://michaeltheaney.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/CQR-protests.pdf</a>

Howard Buskirk. 2018. "Net Neutrality Backlash Seen Raising Troubling Issues for FCC." *Communications Daily*, Ref: 1712290011 (January 2). (quoted) <a href="http://michaeltheaney.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Communications Daily 2018-01-02.pdf">http://michaeltheaney.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Communications Daily 2018-01-02.pdf</a>

Howard Buskirk. 2017. "Net Neutrality Protests Reflect Political Shift, Activists Say; Experts Doubt Much Will Change." *Communications Daily*, Ref: 1712080016 (December 11). (quoted) http://michaeltheaney.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Communications Daily 2017-12-11.pdf

Sean Rossman. 2017. "For almost 200 Inauguration Day protesters, legal battle is only beginning." *USA Today* (November 6). (quoted)

 $\frac{https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/nationnow/2017/11/06/inauguration-day-protesters-legal-battle-only-beginning-trials-trump/761380001/$ 

Avi Selk. 2017. "Richard Spencer vows to keep coming back to Charlottesville. Can the city legally stop him?" *Washington Post* (October 8). (quoted)

 $\frac{https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/postnation/wp/2017/10/08/richard-spencer-vows-to-keep-coming-back-to-charlottesville-can-the-citylegally-stop-him/?utm\_term=.b4680f99ff79$ 

Nanette Asimov and Kurtis Alexander. 2017. "And the point of all this was what exactly?" *SFGate* (September 24). (quoted) <a href="https://www.sfgate.com/education/article/Analysis-Milo-Yiannopoulos-wins-by-capturing-12225467.php">https://www.sfgate.com/education/article/Analysis-Milo-Yiannopoulos-wins-by-capturing-12225467.php</a>

Alan Greenblat. 2017. "As Protests Escalate Under Trump, States Seek New Ways to Deter Them." *Governing* (September 20). (quoted) <a href="https://www.governing.com/archive/gov-protests-st-louis-states-laws-restrictions.html">https://www.governing.com/archive/gov-protests-st-louis-states-laws-restrictions.html</a>

Patrik Jonsson. 2017. "Meet the Raging Grannies, Portland's not-so-secret warriors for civility." *Christian Science Monitor* (August 16). (quoted) <a href="https://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Society/2017/0816/Meet-the-Raging-Grannies-Portland-s-not-so-secret-warriors-for-civility">https://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Society/2017/0816/Meet-the-Raging-Grannies-Portland-s-not-so-secret-warriors-for-civility</a>

Reid Wilson. 2017. "Misreading lessons of an evolving electorate." *The Hill* (June 21). (quoted) http://thehill.com/homenews/campaign/338654-misreading-lessons-of-an-evolving-electorate

Chelsea Bailey. 2017. "Protest Fatigue: Have Weeks of Protests Made an Impact?" *NBC News* (May 13). (quoted) <a href="http://www.nbcnews.com/news/us-news/protest-fatigue-have-weeksprotests-made-impact-n759091">http://www.nbcnews.com/news/us-news/protest-fatigue-have-weeksprotests-made-impact-n759091</a>

Jess Powers. 2017. "School for Struggle." *The Indypendent* (May 9). (featured) <a href="https://indypendent.org/2017/05/school-for-struggle/">https://indypendent.org/2017/05/school-for-struggle/</a>

John Travis. 2017. "More than 1500 people told us where and why they marched for science." *Science Magazine* (April 28). (quoted) <a href="http://www.sciencemag.org/news/2017/04/more-1500-people-told-us-where-and-why-they-marched-science">http://www.sciencemag.org/news/2017/04/more-1500-people-told-us-where-and-why-they-marched-science</a>

Jeffrey Mervis. 2017. "Rain doesn't stop researchers from doing science at the march." *Science Magazine* (April 25). (featured) <a href="http://www.sciencemag.org/news/2017/04/rain-doesn-t-stopresearchers-doing-science-march">http://www.sciencemag.org/news/2017/04/rain-doesn-t-stopresearchers-doing-science-march</a>

David Siders. 2017. "How Berkeley became a hotbed of violence in the Trump era." *Politico* (April 20). (quoted) <a href="http://www.politico.com/story/2017/04/20/california-berkeley-coulter-protests-237424">http://www.politico.com/story/2017/04/20/california-berkeley-coulter-protests-237424</a>

Ilya Somin. 2017. "Opinion: Partisan bias and public opinion on Trump's Syria strike." *Washington Post* (April 13). (quoted) <a href="https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/volokh-conspiracy/wp/2017/04/13/48229/">https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/volokh-conspiracy/wp/2017/04/13/48229/</a>

Scott McLemee. 2017. "Democracy Is in the Streets." *Inside Higher Ed* (April 5). (featured) <a href="https://www.insidehighered.com/views/2017/04/05/review-documentary-activists-war-peace-and-politics-streets">https://www.insidehighered.com/views/2017/04/05/review-documentary-activists-war-peace-and-politics-streets</a>

Eric Reed. 2017. "Looking for the best way to change the world." *The Ann* (March 24). (quoted) <a href="http://www.theannmag.com/looking-for-the-best-way-to-change-the-world/">http://www.theannmag.com/looking-for-the-best-way-to-change-the-world/</a>

Patrik Jonsson. 2017. "New protest bills: Stamping out 'economic terrorism' or chilling free expression?" *Christian Science Monitor* (March 16). (quoted) <a href="https://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Justice/2017/0316/New-protest-bills-Stamping-out-economic-terrorism-or-chilling-free-expression">https://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Justice/2017/0316/New-protest-bills-Stamping-out-economic-terrorism-or-chilling-free-expression</a>

Lauren Gibbons. 2017. "Post-election political activism in Michigan could have staying power." MLIVE.com (March 5). <a href="http://www.mlive.com/news/index.ssf/2017/03/in-district\_town\_halls\_take\_ce.html">http://www.mlive.com/news/index.ssf/2017/03/in-district\_town\_halls\_take\_ce.html</a> Steven Yoder. 2017. "Where Did the Tea Party Go?" *Vice.com* (March 3). (quoted) <a href="https://www.vice.com/en\_us/article/where-did-the-tea-party-go">https://www.vice.com/en\_us/article/where-did-the-tea-party-go</a>

Joe Wertz. 2017. "Oklahoma Bill To Protect 'Critical Infrastructure' Could Curb Public Protest, Critics Say." *StateImpact – National Public Radio* (March 2).

https://stateimpact.npr.org/oklahoma/2017/03/02/oklahoma-bill-to-protect-critical-infrastructure-could-curb-public-protest-critics-say/

Patrik Jonsson. 2017. "Tea party's bid to 'make the establishment great again". *Christian Science Monitor* (March 1). (quoted) <a href="http://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Politics/2017/0301/Tea-party-s-bid-to-make-the-establishment-great-again">http://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Politics/2017/0301/Tea-party-s-bid-to-make-the-establishment-great-again</a>"

Olga Khazan. 2017. "The Psychology of Effective Protest." *The Atlantic* (February 27). (quoted) <a href="https://www.theatlantic.com/science/archive/2017/02/the-psychology-of-effective-protest/517749/">https://www.theatlantic.com/science/archive/2017/02/the-psychology-of-effective-protest/517749/</a>

Joseph Ax and Emily Stephenson. 2017. "One month in, anti-Trump movement shows signs of sustained momentum." *Reuters* (February 24). (quoted) <a href="http://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-trump-protest-idUSKBN16316T">http://www.reuters.com/article/us-usa-trump-protest-idUSKBN16316T</a>

Christopher Ingraham. 2017. "Republican lawmakers introduce bills to curb protesting in at least 18 states." *The Washington Post* (February 24). (quoted)

 $\frac{https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/wonk/wp/2017/02/24/republican-lawmakers-introduce-bills-to-curb-protesting-in-at-least-17-states/?utm\_term=.b0b7e83d088e$ 

Alexis Buisson. 2017. "Malgré lui, Donald Trump stimule la démocratie." *La Chroix* (February 20). (quoted). <a href="http://www.la-croix.com/Monde/Ameriques/Malgre-Donald-Trump-stimule-democratie-2017-02-20-1200826145">http://www.la-croix.com/Monde/Ameriques/Malgre-Donald-Trump-stimule-democratie-2017-02-20-1200826145</a>

Andrea Noble. 2017. "The resistance: Rogue Twitter accounts fuel rebellion against Trump." *The Washington Times* (February 20). (quoted)

 $\underline{http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2017/feb/20/rogue-twitter-accounts-form-resistance-against-tru/}\\$ 

Argemino Barro. 2017. "Atropellar a un manifestante no estará penado: las 'leyes mordaza' llegan a EEUU." *El Confidencial* (February 8). (quoted)

German Lopez. 2017. "What a growing coalition of anti-Trump protesters can learn from the Tea Party's success." *Vox* (February 2). (quoted)

http://www.vox.com/policy-and-politics/2017/2/2/14438382/protest-trump-resist-womens-march

Stephen Loiaconi. 2017. "Democrats may not be able to capitalize on anti-Trump movement." *WJLA* (January 30). (quoted)

 $\underline{http://wjla.com/news/nation-world/democrats-face-challenges-in-harnessing-support-of-anti-trump-resistance}$ 

Miranda Green. 2017. "Can the women's marches become a women's movement?" WKBW (January 23). (quoted)

http://www.wkbw.com/news/national/can-the-womens-marches-become-a-womens-movement

Natasia Peteuil. 2017. "Une Vague rose a coloré la capitale amëricaine pour la Marche des femmes." *Voice of America* (January 21). (quoted)

http://www.voaafrique.com/a/une-vague-rose-a-colore-la-capitale-americaine-pour-la-marche-desfemmes/3687196.html?nocache=1

Bryon Tau, Janet Hook, and Ben Kesling. 2017. "Protesters Look to Disrupt Trump's Inauguration Weekend." *The Wall Street Journal* (January 19). (quoted)

https://www.wsj.com/articles/protesters-look-to-disrupt-trumps-inauguration-weekend-1484840632

Jeff Barker and John Frtize. 2017. "Rep. Jamie Raskin becomes second Maryland congressman to sit out Donald Trump's Inauguration." *Baltimore Sun* (January 17). (quoted) <a href="http://www.baltimoresun.com/news/maryland/politics/bs-md-delegation-inauguration-20170117-story.html">http://www.baltimoresun.com/news/maryland/politics/bs-md-delegation-inauguration-20170117-story.html</a>

Miranda Green and Ross Jones. 2017. "Protests at Trump's inauguration causing law enforcement to ramp up response." *KFDI* (January 17). (quoted)

 $\underline{http://www.kfdi.com/news/national/why-trumps-inauguration-weekend-could-attract-the-most-protesters-since-bushs-2005-swearing-in}$ 

Miranda Green and Ross Jones. 2017. "Why Trump's inauguration weekend could attract the most protesters since Bush's 2005 swearing-in." *Decode DC* (January 17). (quoted) <a href="http://www.decodedc.com/trumps-inauguration-weekend-attract-protesters-since-bushs-2005-swearing/">http://www.decodedc.com/trumps-inauguration-weekend-attract-protesters-since-bushs-2005-swearing/</a>

Peter Krogh and Anderson Skriver. 2017. "USA's venstrefløj nægter at anerkende Trump som præsident: Det er nu, vi skal kæmpe." *Kristeligt Dagblad* (December 6). (quoted) <a href="https://www.kristeligt-dagblad.dk/udland/paa-usas-venstrefloej-naegter-de-anerkende-trump-som-praesident-det-er-nu-vi-skal-kaempe?utm-campaign=post&utm-source=facebook&utm-medium=social&utm-content=locked

Jesse Singal. 2016. "Why Some Protests Succeed While Others Fail." *New York Magazine* (November 20). (quoted)

http://nymag.com/scienceofus/2016/11/how-should-trump-protesters-organize-themselves.html

Ivan Couronne. 2016. "Donald Trump prédit une présidentielle «truquée»". *La Presse* (August 4) (quoted) <a href="https://www.lapresse.ca/international/dossiers/maison-blanche-2016/201608/04/01-5007316-donald-trump-predit-une-presidentielle-truquee.php">https://www.lapresse.ca/international/dossiers/maison-blanche-2016/201608/04/01-5007316-donald-trump-predit-une-presidentielle-truquee.php</a>

Lateshia Beachum. 2016. "Those pro-Sanders street protests didn't grab many headlines. Here's why that might be a good sign for his supporters." *Washington Post* (July 31). (quoted) <a href="https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/the-fix/wp/2016/07/31/those-pro-sanders-street-protests-didnt-grab-many-headlines-heres-why-that-might-be-a-great-sign-for-his-supporters/">https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/the-fix/wp/2016/07/31/those-pro-sanders-street-protests-didnt-grab-many-headlines-heres-why-that-might-be-a-great-sign-for-his-supporters/</a>

Christopher Cadelago. 2016. "In Philadelphia, 'Bernie Peacekeepers' roam the streets. Cleveland was even quieter." *The Sacramento Bee* (July 28). (quoted) <a href="http://www.sacbee.com/news/politics-government/capitol-alert/article92445962.html">http://www.sacbee.com/news/politics-government/capitol-alert/article92445962.html</a>

Alexander Panetta. 2016. "This election's important to me': Grumbling about protesters at Dem convention." *News 1130* (July 28). (quoted) <a href="http://www.news1130.com/2016/07/28/this-elections-important-to-me-grumbling-about-protesters-at-dem-convention/">http://www.news1130.com/2016/07/28/this-elections-important-to-me-grumbling-about-protesters-at-dem-convention/</a>

Byron Tau. 2016. "Security Focus Moves to Philadelphia's Democratic National Convention." *Wall Street Journal* (July 24). (quoted) <a href="http://www.wsj.com/articles/security-focus-moves-to-philadelphias-democratic-national-convention-1469400194?mod=e2tw">http://www.wsj.com/articles/security-focus-moves-to-philadelphias-democratic-national-convention-1469400194?mod=e2tw</a>

Leila Macor. 2016. "Trump puede intentar capitalizar los ataques a los policías pero a un alto riesgo." *AFP* (July 21). (quoted) <a href="http://www.msn.com/es-xl/noticias/otras/trump-puede-intentar-capitalizar-los-ataques-a-los-polic%C3%ADas-pero-a-un-alto-riesgo/ar-BBuCilf">http://www.msn.com/es-xl/noticias/otras/trump-puede-intentar-capitalizar-los-ataques-a-los-polic%C3%ADas-pero-a-un-alto-riesgo/ar-BBuCilf</a>

Byron Tau and Devlin Barrett. 2016. "Protests During Republican Convention Are Mostly Peaceful." *Wall Street Journal* (July 21). (quoted) <a href="http://www.wsj.com/articles/protests-during-republican-convention-are-mostly-peaceful-1469143809">http://www.wsj.com/articles/protests-during-republican-convention-are-mostly-peaceful-1469143809</a>

Emily Cadei. 2016. "Republican Convention Protests Not Living Up to Hype." *Newsweek* (July 21). (quoted) <a href="http://www.newsweek.com/republican-convention-protests-482515">http://www.newsweek.com/republican-convention-protests-482515</a>

Leila Macor. 2016. "Los ataques a policías hacen cambiar la estrategia de Black Lives Matter." *AFP* (July 21). (quoted) <a href="http://www.publinews.gt/mundo/los-ataques-a-policias-hacen-cambiar-la-estrategia-de-black-lives-matter/nZspgu---@kaxqOa4AlpGiX8ZvLoHVA/">http://www.publinews.gt/mundo/los-ataques-a-policias-hacen-cambiar-la-estrategia-de-black-lives-matter/nZspgu---@kaxqOa4AlpGiX8ZvLoHVA/</a>

Joe Garofoli. 2016. "Video: Demonstrations at the conventions — whose will be bigger?" *San Francisco Chronicle* (July 18). (featured) <a href="http://www.sfchronicle.com/politics/article/Video-Demonstrations-at-the-conventions-8385028.php?t=3cdf8498991210a92f&cmpid=twitter-premium">http://www.sfchronicle.com/politics/article/Video-Demonstrations-at-the-conventions-8385028.php?t=3cdf8498991210a92f&cmpid=twitter-premium</a>

Emily Cadei. 2016. "Progressives' Challenge: Keeping Sanders's Fire 'Berning' after Primary." *Newsweek* (May 26). (quoted) <a href="http://www.newsweek.com/bernie-supporters-primary-end-463924">http://www.newsweek.com/bernie-supporters-primary-end-463924</a>

Staff. 2016. "Religious Right Split on Whether Trump Is Savior or Demagogue." *CQ Weekly* (March 14). (quoted) <a href="http://library.cqpress.com.proxy.lib.umich.edu/cqweekly/weeklyreport114-000004851239">http://library.cqpress.com.proxy.lib.umich.edu/cqweekly/weeklyreport114-000004851239</a>

Gene Healy. 2015. "How Partisanship Killed the Anti-War Movement: Opposition to war depends largely on which party is waging it." *Reason*. (December, Pages 46-51). (featured) <a href="https://reason.com/archives/2015/11/11/how-partisanship-killed-the-an/">https://reason.com/archives/2015/11/11/how-partisanship-killed-the-an/</a>

Peter Schmidt. 2015. "Higher Education's Internet Outrage Machine." *The Chronicle of Higher Education* (September 8). (quoted) <a href="https://www.chronicle.com/article/higher-educations-internet-outrage-machine/">https://www.chronicle.com/article/higher-educations-internet-outrage-machine/</a>

Whitney Blair Wyckoff. 2015. "Could Copyright become an independent agency? Maybe." *fedscoop* (June 9). (quoted) <a href="http://fedscoop.com/could-copyright-become-an-independent-agency-maybe">http://fedscoop.com/could-copyright-become-an-independent-agency-maybe</a>

Andrew Gelman. 2015. "What happened to the antiwar movement?" *The Washington Post* (Monkey Cage, February 5). (featured) <a href="http://www.washingtonpost.com/blogs/monkey-cage/wp/2015/02/05/what-happened-to-the-antiwar-movement/">http://www.washingtonpost.com/blogs/monkey-cage/wp/2015/02/05/what-happened-to-the-antiwar-movement/</a>

Howard Koplowitz. 2015. "Rick Perry 2016: Is Running For President In His Future Plans? He's A Likely Candidate, Longtime Aide Says." *International Business Times* (January 16). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.ibtimes.com/rick-perry-2016-running-president-his-future-plans-hes-likely-candidate-longtime-aide-1786242">http://www.ibtimes.com/rick-perry-2016-running-president-his-future-plans-hes-likely-candidate-longtime-aide-1786242</a>

Steve Friess. 2014. "After midterm dust settles, fog lingers over 2016 presidential field." *Aljazeera America* (November 7). (quoted) See: <a href="http://america.aljazeera.com/articles/2014/11/7/tuesday-s-electionwavebuoysscuttlespresidentialdreams.html">http://america.aljazeera.com/articles/2014/11/7/tuesday-s-electionwavebuoysscuttlespresidentialdreams.html</a>

Michael Mathes. 2014. "Debacle for Obama as Republicans take control of US congress." *AFP* (November 5). (quoted) See: <a href="http://news.yahoo.com/us-republicans-eye-senate-control-close-midterm-vote-203204347.html">http://news.yahoo.com/us-republicans-eye-senate-control-close-midterm-vote-203204347.html</a>; ylt=AwrBEiShkllUSFwA2gfQtDMD

Ned Resnikoff. 2014. "Snyder, once in trouble, on track to keep running Michigan." *MSNBC* (October 27). (quoted). See: <a href="http://www.msnbc.com/msnbc/snyder-once-trouble-track-keep-running-michigan">http://www.msnbc.com/msnbc/snyder-once-trouble-track-keep-running-michigan</a>

Howard Koplowitz. 2014. "Rick Perry Indictment: What Does It Mean For 2016?" *International Business Times* (August 29). (quoted). See: <a href="http://www.ibtimes.com/rick-perry-indictment-what-does-it-mean-2016-1672906">http://www.ibtimes.com/rick-perry-indictment-what-does-it-mean-2016-1672906</a>

Seth Masket. 2014. "Group caucuses, women and the nomination of Barack Obama." *The Washington Post* (August 12). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.washingtonpost.com/blogs/monkey-cage/wp/2014/08/12/group-caucuses-women-and-the-nomination-of-barack-obama/">http://www.washingtonpost.com/blogs/monkey-cage/wp/2014/08/12/group-caucuses-women-and-the-nomination-of-barack-obama/</a>

Michael Mathes. 2014. "Clinton embarks on book tour – or is it campaign trail?" *AFP* (June 7). (quoted) See: <a href="http://news.yahoo.com/clinton-embarks-book-tour-campaign-trail-021510600.html">http://news.yahoo.com/clinton-embarks-book-tour-campaign-trail-021510600.html</a>

Susan Page. 2014. "From FDR to Obama, John Dingell rates the presidents." *USA Today* (May 1). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.usatoday.com/story/news/politics/2014/05/01/capital-download-john-dingell-rates-the-presidents/8502635/">http://www.usatoday.com/story/news/politics/2014/05/01/capital-download-john-dingell-rates-the-presidents/8502635/</a>

Haley Goldberg. 2014. "U of Michigan students see value in Obama's minimum wage raise." *USA Today College* (April 3). (quoted) See:

http://www.usatodayeducate.com/staging/index.php/voices/university-of-michigan-students-see-value-in-obamas-minimum-wage-raise

Matthew Rusling. 2014. "News Analysis: Obama delivers annual address amid U.S. jobs crisis, political gridlock." *Shanghai Daily* (January 29). (quoted) See: http://www.shanghaidaily.com/article/article\_xinhua.aspx?id=197080

Zachary A. Goldfarb and Juliet Eilperin. 2013. "Syria situation further strains Obama's relationship with the antiwar movement." *The Washington Post* (September 13). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/syria-situation-further-strains-obamas-relationship-with-the-antiwar-movement/2013/09/13/06c9b0f2-1bb9-11e3-a628-7e6dde8f889d\_print.html">http://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/syria-situation-further-strains-obamas-relationship-with-the-antiwar-movement/2013/09/13/06c9b0f2-1bb9-11e3-a628-7e6dde8f889d\_print.html</a>

Alex Seitz-Wald. 2013. "One Winner in the Syria Debate: Code Pink." *National Journal* (September 10). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.nationaljournal.com/politics/one-winner-in-the-syria-debate-code-pink-20130910">http://www.nationaljournal.com/politics/one-winner-in-the-syria-debate-code-pink-20130910</a>

Bill Laitner. 2013. "Protesters gather in Detroit to oppose U.S. military action in Syria." *Detroit Free Press* (September 8). (quoted) See:

https://web.archive.org/web/20130914015351/http://www.freep.com/article/20130908/NEWS05/309080152/Protesters-in-Detroit-rally-against-U-S-action-in-Syria

Liz Halloran. 2013. "Skeptical Democrat Takes A Stand Against Striking Syria." *National Public Radio* (September 4). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.npr.org/blogs/itsallpolitics/2013/09/03/218644317/forsome-democrats-syria-plan-remains-unconvincing">http://www.npr.org/blogs/itsallpolitics/2013/09/03/218644317/forsome-democrats-syria-plan-remains-unconvincing</a>

Andew Sullivan. 2013. *The Dish: Biased and Balanced* (September 3). (featured) See: http://dish.andrewsullivan.com/2013/09/03/will-the-anti-war-movement-return/

Joe Weisenthal. 2013. "In One Chart, Here's Why the Anti-War Movement Collapsed." *Slate* (September 2). (featured) See:

http://www.slate.com/blogs/business\_insider/2013/09/02/democrats\_deserted\_the\_anti\_war\_movement. html?original\_referrer=http%253A%252F%252Ft.co%252F0oYxBGBQMI\_and http://www.businessinsider.com/democrats-deserted-the-anti-war-movement-collapsed-2013-9

Reihan Salam. 2013. "Syria and the Partisan Dynamics of Contention." *National Review Online* (August 28). (featured) See: <a href="http://m.nationalreview.com/agenda/357042/syria-and-partisan-dynamics-contention-reihan-salam">http://m.nationalreview.com/agenda/357042/syria-and-partisan-dynamics-contention-reihan-salam</a>

Corey Mitchell. 2013. "Hot Dish Politics: Congress takes breaks, but keeps working." *StarTribune – Minneapolis* (May 26). (quoted) See:

http://www.startribune.com/politics/statelocal/208958371.html?page=1&c=y

Marc Herman. 2013. "Where have all the protesters gone?" *Pacific Standard* (March 19). (featured). See: <a href="http://www.psmag.com/politics-and-law/iraq-war-anniversary-protests-cairo-arab-spring-54100">http://www.psmag.com/politics-and-law/iraq-war-anniversary-protests-cairo-arab-spring-54100</a>

The International. 2013. "The International Remembers 10 Years of Iraq." *The International* (March 19). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.theinternational.org/articles/374-the-international-remembers-10-years-of-i">http://www.theinternational.org/articles/374-the-international-remembers-10-years-of-i</a>

Adam B. Sullivan. 2012. "Could the Anti-War Movement Reemerge in Obama's Second Term?" *IVN* (December 7). (quoted) See: <a href="http://ivn.us/2012/12/07/could-the-anti-war-movement-reemerge-in-obamas-second-term/">http://ivn.us/2012/12/07/could-the-anti-war-movement-reemerge-in-obamas-second-term/</a>

Elizabeth Dwoskin. 2012. "No Soul-Searching for These Republicans." *Businessweek* (November 23). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.businessweek.com/articles/2012-11-23/no-soul-searching-for-these-republicans">http://www.businessweek.com/articles/2012-11-23/no-soul-searching-for-these-republicans</a>

Ed Flectcher. 2012. "'Unfriendly' posts, tweets on Election Day rile social media users." The *Sacramento Bee* (November 11). (quoted) See: http://www.sacbee.com/2012/11/11/4976720/unfriendly-posts-tweets-on-election.html

Caleb Garling. 2012. "Social media and the election: Any impact?" *San Francisco Chronicle* (November 10). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.sfgate.com/politics/article/Social-media-and-the-election-Any-impact-4026280.php">http://www.sfgate.com/politics/article/Social-media-and-the-election-Any-impact-4026280.php</a>

Antonio Maria Delgado. 2012. "Partido Republicano paga alto precio por obviar a hispanos." *El Nuevo Herald* (November 8). (quoted) See: http://www.elnuevoherald.com/2012/11/08/1339148/partido-republicano-paga-alto.html

Bethany Biron. 2012. "Students can cast absentee, early ballots for elections back home." *USA Today College* (September 30). (quoted) See:

http://www.usatodayeducate.com/staging/index.php/election2012/students-can-cast-absentee-early-ballots-for-elections-back-home

Kane Farabaugh. 2012. "Obama Leads Polls in Romney's Home State of Michigan." *Voice of America News* (September 24). (quoted) See:

http://www.voanews.com/content/obama\_leads\_polls\_in\_romneys\_home\_state\_of\_michigan/1513849.html

Michael Stratford. 2012. "Political Scientists Find a Laboratory at Conventions," *Chronicle of Higher Education* (September 12). (featured) See: <a href="http://chronicle.com/article/Political-Scientists-Find-a/134436/?key=Gz8gIQNqNCVDNClrOTtBNDdcb31jZk52anFEOSkkbl5UGQ%3D%3D">http://chronicle.com/article/Political-Scientists-Find-a/134436/?key=Gz8gIQNqNCVDNClrOTtBNDdcb31jZk52anFEOSkkbl5UGQ%3D%3D</a>

Jon Schuppe. 2012. "Political Conventions: Not Much Drama, But Still Important." *NBC New York* (September 20). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.nbcnewyork.com/news/politics/Political-Conventions-Not-Much-Drama-But-Still-Important-166571206.html">http://www.nbcnewyork.com/news/politics/Political-Conventions-Not-Much-Drama-But-Still-Important-166571206.html</a>

David Hill. 2012. "Obama, GOP both counting on Clinton." *The Washington Times* (July 30). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2012/jul/30/obama-gop-both-counting-on-clinton/?page=1">http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2012/jul/30/obama-gop-both-counting-on-clinton/?page=1</a>

Matt Negrin. 2012. "The 2012 Race: Wake Us Up When September Ends." *ABC News* (June 15). (quoted) See: <a href="http://abcnews.go.com/Politics/OTUS/2012-race-wake-us-september-ends/story?id=16571285">http://abcnews.go.com/Politics/OTUS/2012-race-wake-us-september-ends/story?id=16571285</a>

Matt Negrin. 2012. "Could Democrats Decide the Winner in Michigan?" *ABC News* (February 28). (quoted) See: <a href="http://abcnews.go.com/Politics/OTUS/democrats-decide-winner-michigan/story?id=15809682#.T01IFofZCf4">http://abcnews.go.com/Politics/OTUS/democrats-decide-winner-michigan/story?id=15809682#.T01IFofZCf4</a>

Robert Schroeder, MarketWatch. 2012. "Romney Faces Key Test as Michigan Votes." *The Wall Street Journal* (February 28). (quoted) See:

 $\frac{\text{http://webcache.googleusercontent.com/search?q=cache:W0RvUAsDky0J:www.marketwatch.com/story/romney-faces-key-test-as-michigan-votes-2012-02-28+&cd=1&hl=en&ct=clnk&gl=us}{\text{http://webcache.googleusercontent.com/search?q=cache:W0RvUAsDky0J:www.marketwatch.com/story/romney-faces-key-test-as-michigan-votes-2012-02-28+&cd=1&hl=en&ct=clnk&gl=us}{\text{http://webcache.googleusercontent.com/search?q=cache:W0RvUAsDky0J:www.marketwatch.com/story/romney-faces-key-test-as-michigan-votes-2012-02-28+&cd=1&hl=en&ct=clnk&gl=us}{\text{http://webcache.googleusercontent.com/search?q=cache:W0RvUAsDky0J:www.marketwatch.com/story/romney-faces-key-test-as-michigan-votes-2012-02-28+&cd=1&hl=en&ct=clnk&gl=us}{\text{http://webcache.googleusercontent.com/search?q=cache:W0RvUAsDky0J:www.marketwatch.com/story/romney-faces-key-test-as-michigan-votes-2012-02-28+&cd=1&hl=en&ct=clnk&gl=us}{\text{http://webcache.googleusercontent.com/search.googleusercontent.com/search.googleusercontent.googleus$ 

Seth McLaughlin. 2012. "Santorum, Romney Trade Charges of Dirty Campaign Tricks." *The Washington Times* (February 28). (quoted) See:

 $\underline{http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2012/feb/28/santorum-romney-trade-charges-campaign-dirty-\underline{trick/?utm\_source=RSS\_Feed\&utm\_medium=RSS}$ 

Dave Murray. 2012. "Michigan matters: Experts say candidates are eyeing a prize bigger than delegates." *MLive* (February 28). (quoted) See: http://www.mlive.com/politics/index.ssf/2012/02/michigan matters experts say c.html

Christy Hoppe. 2012. "Today's vote in Michigan crucial for Romney." *The Dallas Morning News* (February 28). (quoted) See: http://www.startribune.com/politics/national/140658563.html

Matt Viser and Bobby Caina Calvan. 2012. "Mitt Romney scrambles to nail down Michigan." *The Boston Globe* (February 27). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.bostonglobe.com/news/nation/2012/02/27/mitt-romney-scrambles-nail-down-mich/leFRGns461SkBx1SoVhGmO/story.html">http://www.bostonglobe.com/news/nation/2012/02/27/mitt-romney-scrambles-nail-down-mich/leFRGns461SkBx1SoVhGmO/story.html</a>

Kellie Woodhouse. 2012. "Majority of University of Michigan students at odds with key state

policies." *The Ann Arbor News* (February 26). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.annarbor.com/news/portrait-of-university-of-michigan-freshman-class/">http://www.annarbor.com/news/portrait-of-university-of-michigan-freshman-class/</a>

Kane Farabaugh. 2012. "Abortion Top Concern for Michigan Social Conservative Voters." *Voice of America* (February 25). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.voanews.com/content/abortion-top-concern-for-michigan-social-conservative-voters-140515183/152521.html">http://www.voanews.com/content/abortion-top-concern-for-michigan-social-conservative-voters-140515183/152521.html</a>

Jonathan Lemire. 2012. "Mitt Romney's latest challenge: his 'home state' of Michigan." *New York Daily News* (February 25). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.nydailynews.com/news/politics/mitt-romney-latest-challenge-home-state-michigan-article-1.1028554">http://www.nydailynews.com/news/politics/mitt-romney-latest-challenge-home-state-michigan-article-1.1028554</a>

Seth McLaughlin. 2012. "GOP hopefuls try to separate from bailouts by Bush." *The Washington Times* (February 22). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2012/feb/22/gop-hopefuls-try-to-separate-from-bailouts-by-bush/">http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2012/feb/22/gop-hopefuls-try-to-separate-from-bailouts-by-bush/</a>

Matt Negrin. 2012. "Could Cash Cut Rick Santorum's Shaky Lead?" *ABC News* (February 22). (quoted) See: <a href="http://abcnews.go.com/Politics/OTUS/cash-cut-santorums-shaky-lead/story?id=15760974#.T0Up\_PGiHge">http://abcnews.go.com/Politics/OTUS/cash-cut-santorums-shaky-lead/story?id=15760974#.T0Up\_PGiHge</a>

Matt Negrin. 2012. "Rich Santorum, Member of the 1 Percent." *ABC News* (February 16). (quoted) See: <a href="http://abcnews.go.com/blogs/politics/2012/02/rick-santorum-member-of-the-1-percent/">http://abcnews.go.com/blogs/politics/2012/02/rick-santorum-member-of-the-1-percent/</a>

Andrea Billups. 2012. "Romney finds tough times in Michigan." *The Washington Times* (February 15). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2012/feb/15/romney-finds-tough-times-in-michigan/">http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2012/feb/15/romney-finds-tough-times-in-michigan/</a>

Sonia Verma. 2012. "Though a native son, Romney finds little love in Michigan." *The Globe and Mail* (February 12). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.theglobeandmail.com/news/world/though-a-native-son-romney-finds-little-love-in-">http://www.theglobeandmail.com/news/world/though-a-native-son-romney-finds-little-love-in-</a>

 $\frac{michigan/article2337211/?utm\_medium=Feeds\%3A\%20RSS\%2FAtom\&utm\_source=Home\&utm\_con\_tent=2337211}{tent=2337211}$ 

Matt Negrin. 2012. "After Iowa: What's Next for the Losers?" *ABC News* (January 3). (quoted) See: <a href="http://abcnews.go.com/blogs/politics/2012/01/after-iowa-whats-next-for-the-losers/">http://abcnews.go.com/blogs/politics/2012/01/after-iowa-whats-next-for-the-losers/</a> Michael Martinez. 2011. "Police clear Occupy camps in Los Angeles, Philadelphia." *CNN* (November 30). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.cnn.com/2011/11/30/us/california-occupy-los-angeles/index.html?hpt=hp\_t3">http://www.cnn.com/2011/11/30/us/california-occupy-los-angeles/index.html?hpt=hp\_t3</a>

Staff. 2011. "After the eviction: What should Occupy Wall Street do now?" *The Week* (November 16). (quoted) See: <a href="http://theweek.com/article/index/221483/after-the-eviction-what-should-occupy-wall-street-do-now">http://theweek.com/article/index/221483/after-the-eviction-what-should-occupy-wall-street-do-now</a>

Rock Hampson. 2011. "NYC Occupy protesters regroup after court ruling." *USA Today* (November 16). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.usatoday.com/news/nation/story/2011-11-15/Occupy-Wall-Street-New-York/51208716/1">http://www.usatoday.com/news/nation/story/2011-11-15/Occupy-Wall-Street-New-York/51208716/1</a>

Nathaniel Popper. 2011. "Where to go from Zuccotti Park?" *Los Angeles Times* (November 15). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.latimes.com/news/nationworld/nation/la-na-occupy-future-20111116,0,3002137,full.story">http://www.latimes.com/news/nationworld/nation/la-na-occupy-future-20111116,0,3002137,full.story</a>

Brad Schmidt. 2011. "Mayor Sam Adams' Occupy Portland deadline doesn't mean challenges over." *The Oregonian* (November 10). (quoted) See:

http://www.oregonlive.com/portland/index.ssf/2011/11/mayor\_sam\_adams\_occupy\_portlan.html

Debbie Siegelbaum. 2011. "Marching on." *The Hill* (November 9). (quoted) See: <a href="http://thehill.com/capital-living/192531-marching-on-">http://thehill.com/capital-living/192531-marching-on-</a>

Ed Payne. 2011. "Crackdown on protesters raises questions of what's at stake." *CNN* (October 28). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.cnn.com/2011/10/28/us/occupy-wall-street/?hpt=us c2">http://www.cnn.com/2011/10/28/us/occupy-wall-street/?hpt=us c2</a>

Michael Martinez. 2011. "Latest round of Occupy Oakland protests to be closely watched." *CNN* (October 27). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.cnn.com/2011/10/26/us/occupy-violence/">http://www.cnn.com/2011/10/26/us/occupy-violence/</a>

Matt Danzico. 2011. "Is the Occupy Wall Street message becoming lost online?" *BBC News* (October 18). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/magazine-15343574">http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/magazine-15343574</a>

Alan Silverleib. 2011. "Occupy Wall Street: How long can it last?" *CNN* (October 18). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.cnn.com/2011/10/17/politics/occupy-wall-street/">http://www.cnn.com/2011/10/17/politics/occupy-wall-street/</a>

Alan Silverleib. 2011. "Wall Street demonstrations start second month." *CNN* (October 18). (quoted) See: http://www.cnn.com/2011/10/18/politics/occupy-wall-street/

Amanda M. Fairbanks. 2011. "Occupy Colleges: Student Supporters of Occupy Wall Street Continue To Show Solidarity." *The Huffington Post* (October 13). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2011/10/13/occupy-colleges-occupy-wall-street\_n\_1008619.html">http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2011/10/13/occupy-colleges-occupy-wall-street\_n\_1008619.html</a>

Gloria Goodale. 2011. "Social media drive Occupy Wall Street. Do they also divulge its secrets?" *The Christian Science Monitor* (October 12). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Politics/2011/1012/Social-media-drive-Occupy-Wall-Street.-Do-they-also-divulge-its-secrets">http://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Politics/2011/1012/Social-media-drive-Occupy-Wall-Street.-Do-they-also-divulge-its-secrets</a>

Whet Moser. 2011. "Obama and the Left, After the War (Protests)." *Chicago Magazine* (October 6). (quoted) <a href="https://www.chicagomag.com/city-life/october-2011/obama-and-the-left-after-the-war-protests/">https://www.chicagomag.com/city-life/october-2011/obama-and-the-left-after-the-war-protests/</a>

Tina Susman. 2011. "Occypy Wall Street protesters driven by varying goals." *Los Angeles Times* (September 29). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.latimes.com/news/nationworld/nation/la-na-wall-street-protest-20110930,0,6859500.story">http://www.latimes.com/news/nationworld/nation/la-na-wall-street-protest-20110930,0,6859500.story</a>

Nick Rivera. 2011. "Whither the Anti-War Movement?" *The Moderate Voice* (August 11). (featured) See: <a href="http://themoderatevoice.com/119372/whither-the-anti-war-movement/">http://themoderatevoice.com/119372/whither-the-anti-war-movement/</a>

Clancy Sigal. 2011. "A utopian response to the Obama administration." *The Guardian* (August 7). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/cifamerica/2011/aug/07/barack-obama-democrats">http://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/cifamerica/2011/aug/07/barack-obama-democrats</a>

Paul Street. 2011. "Were the Anti Iraq War Demonstrations of 2003 Too Good to Be True?" *Z Commentaries* (May 9). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.zcommunications.org/were-the-anti-iraq-war-demonstrations-of-2003-too-good-to-be-true-by-paul-street">http://www.zcommunications.org/were-the-anti-iraq-war-demonstrations-of-2003-too-good-to-be-true-by-paul-street</a>

David Walsh. 2011. "The Nation's Tom Hayden falsifies Obama's Afghanistan plan." *World Socialist Web Site* (June 27). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.wsws.org/en/articles/2011/06/hayd-j27.html">http://www.wsws.org/en/articles/2011/06/hayd-j27.html</a>

Cindy Sheehan. 2011. "Protesting Vs. Local Revolution." *Eurasia Review* (June 24). (quoted) See: <a href="http://web.archive.org/web/20110702015011/http://www.eurasiareview.com/cindy-sheehan-protesting-vs-local-revolution-oped-24062011/">http://www.eurasiareview.com/cindy-sheehan-protesting-vs-local-revolution-oped-24062011/</a>

Medea Benjamin. 2011. "Needed: An Antiwar Movement That Puts Peace Over Politicians." *Common Dreams* (June 15). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.commondreams.org/view/2011/06/15-5">http://www.commondreams.org/view/2011/06/15-5</a>

David Swanson. 2011. "The Antiwar Movement 10 Years On." *Let's Try Democracy* (June 11). (quoted) See: <a href="http://davidswanson.org/content/antiwar-movement-10-years">http://davidswanson.org/content/antiwar-movement-10-years</a>

Zoltan Zigedy. 2011. "A Phony Anti-War Movement?" ZZ's Blog (May 17). (quoted) See: <a href="http://zzs-blg.blogspot.com/2011/05/phony-anti-war-movement.html">http://zzs-blg.blogspot.com/2011/05/phony-anti-war-movement.html</a>

John Pitney. 2011. "Where Is The Protest?" *Bessette Pitney Text* (June 8). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.bessettepitney.net/2011/06/where-is-protest.html">http://www.bessettepitney.net/2011/06/where-is-protest.html</a>

Robert Parham. 2011. "What Has Happened to Christian Moral Witness in Warfare State?" *Ethics Daily* (April 21). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.ethicsdaily.com/what-has-happened-to-christian-moral-witness-in-warfare-state-cms-17785">http://www.ethicsdaily.com/what-has-happened-to-christian-moral-witness-in-warfare-state-cms-17785</a>

Jonathan Gurwitz. 2011. "Anti-war movement was really anti-Republican." *My San Antonio* (June 5). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.mysanantonio.com/opinion/columnists/jonathan\_gurwitz/article/Anti-warmovement-was-really-anti-Republican-1408797.php">http://www.mysanantonio.com/opinion/columnists/jonathan\_gurwitz/article/Anti-warmovement-was-really-anti-Republican-1408797.php</a>

Staff. 2011. "Shocking! There's Gambling in Rick's Café." *International Communist League* (May 27). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.icl-fi.org/english/wv/981/ednote.html">http://www.icl-fi.org/english/wv/981/ednote.html</a>

David Peterson. 2011. "The Left's Failure to Supersede the Democratic Party's Hegemony over Social Movements." *Monthly Review Zine* (May 5). (featured) See: <a href="http://mrzine.monthlyreview.org/2011/peterson090511.html">http://mrzine.monthlyreview.org/2011/peterson090511.html</a>

Glen Ford. 2011. "The Phony Anti-War Movement." *Black Agenda Report* (May 4). (featured) See: http://blackagendareport.com/content/phony-anti-war-movement

Staff. 2011. "The Peace Movement Didn't Just Disappear." *Diatribe Media* (April 29.) (featured) See: <a href="http://web.archive.org/web/20110504182454/http://www.diatribemedia.com/2011/04/29/the-peace-movement-didnt-just-disappear/">http://www.diatribemedia.com/2011/04/29/the-peace-movement-didnt-just-disappear/</a>

Staff. 2011. "Where's the Peace Movement? (Protest is a blunt instrument)." *Politics Outdoors* (April 26). (featured) See: <a href="http://politicsoutdoors.com/2011/04/26/wheres-the-peace-movement-protest-is-a-blunt-instrument/">http://politicsoutdoors.com/2011/04/26/wheres-the-peace-movement-protest-is-a-blunt-instrument/</a>

Staff. 2011. "Did Obama's Election Kill the Antiwar Movement?" *Counter Punch* (April 25). (featured) See: http://www.counterpunch.org/umich04252011.html

John Stossel. 2011. "Where Did All the Anti-War Protestors Go?" *Fox* (April 25). (quoted) See: <a href="http://stossel.blogs.foxbusiness.com/2011/04/25/where-did-all-the-anti-war-protestors-go/">http://stossel.blogs.foxbusiness.com/2011/04/25/where-did-all-the-anti-war-protestors-go/</a>

Staff. 2011. "EDITORIAL: The peacenik hypocrites." *The Washington Times* (April 23). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2011/apr/23/the-peacenik-hypocrites/">http://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2011/apr/23/the-peacenik-hypocrites/</a>

Damon Eris. 2011. "Antiwar movement revitalized by Independent and third party groups." *Independent Voter Network* (April 20). (featured) See: <a href="http://ivn.us/2011/04/20/antiwar-movement-revitalized-independents-and-third-party-groups/">http://ivn.us/2011/04/20/antiwar-movement-revitalized-independents-and-third-party-groups/</a>

Megan McArdle. 2011. Under Protest." *The Atlantic* (April 20). (quoted) See: *The Atlantic*: http://www.theatlantic.com/national/archive/2011/04/under-protest/237605/

Christopher Shea. 2011. "Where the Protesters Went." *The Wall Street Journal* (April 16). (featured) See:

http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424052748703551304576260911338213064.html?mod=WSJ\_article RecentColumns WeekinIdeas

Christopher Shea. 2011. "What Happened to the Anti-War Movement?" *The Wall Street Journal* (April 15). (featured) See: <a href="http://blogs.wsj.com/ideas-market/2011/04/15/what-happened-to-the-anti-war-movement/">http://blogs.wsj.com/ideas-market/2011/04/15/what-happened-to-the-anti-war-movement/</a>

Linton Weeks. 2011. "Whatever Happened To The Anti-War Movement?" *National Public Radio* (April 15). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.npr.org/2011/04/15/135391188/whatever-happened-to-the-anti-war-movement">http://www.npr.org/2011/04/15/135391188/whatever-happened-to-the-anti-war-movement</a>

Lee Dye. 2011. "Have War Protesters Been Betrayed by Obama?" *ABC News* (April 13). (featured) See: <a href="http://abcnews.go.com/Technology/antiwar-movement-war-protesters-betrayed-obama/story?id=13359061">http://abcnews.go.com/Technology/antiwar-movement-war-protesters-betrayed-obama/story?id=13359061</a>

Scott McLemee. 2011. "Antiwar No More?" *Inside Higher Ed* (April 6). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.insidehighered.com/views/mclemee/mclemee">http://www.insidehighered.com/views/mclemee/mclemee</a> antiwar no more

Kris Kitto. 2010. "Sheehan turning attention to Obama, camping out at Washington Monument." *The Hill* (March 10). (quoted). See: <a href="http://thehill.com/capital-living/cover-stories/86083-giving-peace-another-chance">http://thehill.com/capital-living/cover-stories/86083-giving-peace-another-chance</a>

Shawn Zeller. 2010. "Battle Brewing in 'Tea Party' Movement." *CQ Weekly* (February 1): 260. <a href="http://library.cqpress.com.proxy.lib.umich.edu/cqweekly/document.php?id=weeklyreport111-000003287611&type=toc&num=5&">http://library.cqpress.com.proxy.lib.umich.edu/cqweekly/document.php?id=weeklyreport111-000003287611&type=toc&num=5&</a>

Shawn Zeller. 2009. "Conservative Groups Flourish in Opposition." *CQ Weekly* (October 5): 2208. (quoted). See: <a href="http://www.cqpolitics.com/wmspage.cfm?docID=weeklyreport-000003216199">http://www.cqpolitics.com/wmspage.cfm?docID=weeklyreport-000003216199</a>

Shawn Zeller. 2009. "Don't Ask, Just Endorse." *CQ Weekly* (July 27): 1758-1758. (quoted) See: http://library.cqpress.com/cqweekly/weeklyreport111-000003177537

Sara Prince. 2009. "The new face of community: Facebook helps local causes come together." *Rocktown Weekly* (April 23). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.dnronline.com/rocktown/life">http://www.dnronline.com/rocktown/life</a> details.php?AID=3028

Chris Seper. 2009. "Cleveland Clinic leads Ohio hospital lobby, spends \$1.15 million." *MedCity News* (January 22). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.medcitynews.com/index.php/2009/01/cleveland-clinic-leads-ohio-hospital-lobby-spends-115-million/">http://www.medcitynews.com/index.php/2009/01/cleveland-clinic-leads-ohio-hospital-lobby-spends-115-million/</a>

Brian Liberatore. 2008. "Cape looks to Obama for bailout on utilities." *The News-Press*, Fort Myers (December 5). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.news-press.com/article/20081205/CAPEWATER/812050403">http://www.news-press.com/article/20081205/CAPEWATER/812050403</a>

Shawn Zeller. 2008. "Anti-War Groups Irked at Obama's Early Cabinet Picks." *CQ Weekly* (November 29). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.cqpolitics.com/wmspage.cfm?docID=weeklyreport-000002992012">http://www.cqpolitics.com/wmspage.cfm?docID=weeklyreport-000002992012</a>

Shawn Zeller. 2008. "Interest Groups Realigning." *CQ Weekly* (November 8). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.cqpolitics.com/frame-templates/print">http://www.cqpolitics.com/frame-templates/print</a> template.html

Celeste Katz, James Gordon Meek, Richard Huff, and Michael Saul. 2008. "For Viewers, Barack Obama's Campaign Show Was Great and Grating." *New York Daily News* (October 30). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.nydailynews.com/news/politics/2008/10/30/2008-10-30\_for\_viewers\_barack\_obamas\_campaign\_show\_.html">http://www.nydailynews.com/news/politics/2008/10/30/2008-10-30\_for\_viewers\_barack\_obamas\_campaign\_show\_.html</a>

Jennifer Lebovich and Breanne Gilpatrick. 2008. "Stump Stars: Big names look to boost ballots." *Miami Herald* (October 26). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.miamiherald.com/news/front-page/v-print/story/742834.html">http://www.miamiherald.com/news/front-page/v-print/story/742834.html</a>

Staff. 2008. "Our Experts Call It As They Saw It." New York Daily News (October 8): 4. (quoted)

Ryan Lee. 2008. "Florida Divided on Gay Marriage Amendment." *Southern Voice* (October 3). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.southernvoice.com/2008/10-3/news/national/9244.cfm">http://www.southernvoice.com/2008/10-3/news/national/9244.cfm</a> Reprinted in the *Washington Blade* and other gay and lesbian newspapers.

Cindy Swirko. 2008. "UF Poll: Debate is a Close Match." *Gainesville Sun* (September 28): 1B, 4B. (quoted). See: <a href="http://www.gainesville.com/article/20080927/news/809270229">http://www.gainesville.com/article/20080927/news/809270229</a>

Gary Emerling. 2008. "Arrests down from '04 GOP event: Those blocking streets, destructive anarchists targeted." *The Washington Times* (September 5). (quoted) See: http://washingtontimes.com/news/2008/sep/05/arrests-down-from-04-gop-event/

Andy Guess. 2008. "The RNC: Politics vs. the Scholarly View." *Inside Higher Ed* (September 3). (featured). See: <a href="http://insidehighered.com/news/2008/09/03/rnc">http://insidehighered.com/news/2008/09/03/rnc</a>

Chad Smith. 2008. "Local Obama campaign HQ opens." *St. Augustine Record* (August 29). (quoted). See: http://www.staugustine.com/stories/082908/news 082908 078.shtml

Khari Johnson. 2008. "Tension remains between Clinton, Obama camps, prof says." Fort Lauderdale *Sun-Sentinel Weblog* (August 28). (featured). See: <a href="http://weblogs.sunsentinel.com/news/politics/dcblog/democratic convention/">http://weblogs.sunsentinel.com/news/politics/dcblog/democratic convention/</a>

Elizabeth Redden. 2008. "Aug. 28 Dispatches from Denver, Day 3." *Inside Higher Ed* (August 28). (mentioned). See: http://www.insidehighered.com/news/2008/08/28/democrats

Stephanie Simon. 2008. "So Where Are All the Protesters?" *The Wall Street Journal Blog* (August 27). (quoted). See: <a href="http://blogs.wsj.com/washwire/2008/08/27/so-where-are-allthe-protesters/">http://blogs.wsj.com/washwire/2008/08/27/so-where-are-allthe-protesters/</a>

Patti Thorn. 2008. "DNC: Protesters get night, day in court." *Rocky Mountain News* (August 26). (quoted). See: <a href="http://www.rockymountainnews.com/news/news/politics/denver-dnc/dncprotests-demonstrations/">http://www.rockymountainnews.com/news/news/politics/denver-dnc/dncprotests-demonstrations/</a>

Nathan Crabbe. 2008. "UF assistant prof: Tension lingers between Clinton, Obama delegates." *Gainesville Sun* (August 26). (featured). See:

http://www.gatorsports.com/article/20080826/COLUMNISTS/808260283/0/APS&title=UF\_assisstant\_prof Tension lingers between Clinton Obama delegates

Alex Leary. 2008. "Democrats, protesters will gather in Denver." *St. Petersburg Times* (August 23). (quoted). See: <a href="http://tampabay.com/news/politics/state/article781585.ece">http://tampabay.com/news/politics/state/article781585.ece</a>

Jamie Autin. 2008. "Some Area Youths Swap Bland Summer Jobs for Politics." *TCPalm* (August 22). See: http://www.tcpalm.com/news/2008/aug/22/30gtsome-area-youths-swap-baby-sitting-lawn-for/

Michelle Stuckey. 2008. "Commission contributions stay with trend." *Gainesville Sun* (August 21). (quoted). See:

 $\underline{\text{http://www.gainesville.com/article/20080821/NEWS/152468\&title=} Commission\_contributions\_stay\_w} ith \ trend$ 

Jeff Kass. 2008. "For DNC protesters, it's all in the details." *Rocky Mountain News* (August 16). (quoted). See: <a href="http://www.rockymountainnews.com/news/2008/aug/16/for-dncprotesters-its-all-in-the-details/">http://www.rockymountainnews.com/news/2008/aug/16/for-dncprotesters-its-all-in-the-details/</a>

Luca Cargnelli. 2008. "L'economia fra Obama e McCain: decisive le convention di fine mese e inizio settembre." *L'eco di Bergamo* (August 11): 8. (featured).

Stephanie Simon. 2008. "Activists to Play Comedy, Not Drama, at Denver Convention." *Wall Street Journal* (August 6): A4. (quoted) See: <a href="http://online.wsj.com/article\_email/SB121797099370214513-lmyQjaxMDI4MTA3NzkwNzcwWj.html">http://online.wsj.com/article\_email/SB121797099370214513-lmyQjaxMDI4MTA3NzkwNzcwWj.html</a>

Billy House. 2008. "Is States' Rights A Position Or Evasion?" *Tampa Tribune* (July 28). (quoted) See: http://www2.tbo.com/content/2008/jul/28/na-is-states-rights-a-positionorevasion/?news-politics

Michelle Stuckey. 2008. "Voter registration brisk as deadline approaches." *Gainesville Sun* (July 15). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.gainesville.com/article/20080725/NEWS/168065919/-1/archive&title=Voter registration brisk as deadline approaches">http://www.gainesville.com/article/20080725/NEWS/168065919/-1/archive&title=Voter registration brisk as deadline approaches</a>

Colleen O'Connor. 2008. "Convention protest hit by groups' split: Breakaway activists worried by Recreate 68 tactics." *Denver Post* (June 9). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.denverpost.com/headlines/ci">http://www.denverpost.com/headlines/ci</a> 9495375

Amy Reinink. 2008. "Alone together: Internet may be causing more isolation." *Gainesville Sun* (May 25). (quoted) See: http://www.gainesville.com/article/20080525/NEWS/874787049.

Amy Reinink. 2008. "Protest and the Olympic Torch." *Gainesville Sun* (April 10). (quoted) See: http://www.gainesvillesun.com/article/20080410/NEWS/804100318/1002/NEWS

Chuck Plunkett. 2008. "Most anti-war protesters peaceful, prof says." *Denver Post* (March 24). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.denverpost.com/search/ci\_8672885">http://www.denverpost.com/search/ci\_8672885</a>

Chris Rizo. 2008. "Expert Notes Shift In Anti-War Movement As Iraq War Hits 5-Year Mark." *RTT NEWS: Global Financial Newswires* (March 20). (featured) See: http://www.rttnews.com/sp/todaystop.asp?item=61

Babita Persaud. 2008. "UCF activism up as war continues." *Orlando Sentinel* (March 20). (quoted) See: http://www.orlandosentinel.com/news/education/orlmarch2008mar20,0,4641635.story

Amy Reinink. 2008. "Iraq War: Five Years Later." *Gainesville Sun* (March 19). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.gainesvillesun.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20080319/NEWS/803190321/1003/news04">http://www.gainesvillesun.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20080319/NEWS/803190321/1003/news04</a> <a href="http://www.gainesvillesun.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20080319/NEWS/803190321/1003/news04">http://www.gainesvillesun.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20080319/NEWS/803190321/1003/news04</a>

Chris Rizo. 2008. "Democrats Seek Solution to Michigan, Florida Primary Issues." *RTT NEWS: Global Financial Newswires* (March 10). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.rttnews.com/sp/todaystop.asp?item=16">http://www.rttnews.com/sp/todaystop.asp?item=16</a>

Ryan Grim. 2008. "Anti-war movement wrestles with 1968." *Politico* (February 27): 1, 12. (quoted) See: <a href="http://dyn.politico.com/printstory.cfm?uuid=583E7FB5-3048-5C12-002D66663211DEC0">http://dyn.politico.com/printstory.cfm?uuid=583E7FB5-3048-5C12-002D66663211DEC0</a>

Drew Harwell. 2008. "U. Florida Academics Contribute More To Democratic Candidates." *CBS News* (January 24). (quoted). See: http://www.cbsnews.com/stories/2008/01/24/politics/uwire/main3750140.shtml

Christopher Curry. 2008. "Local voters weigh in on Thursday's caucus results." *Ocala Star-Banner* (January 5). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.ocala.com/article/20080105/NEWS/801050333/">http://www.ocala.com/article/20080105/NEWS/801050333/</a>

Audra Burch. 2007. "Peace activists nationwide share outrage." *Miami Herald* (September 23). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.miamiherald.com/540/story/246155.html">http://www.miamiherald.com/540/story/246155.html</a>

Scott McLemee. 2007. "Mess o' Mobilizations." *Inside Higher Ed* (September 19). (featured) See: <a href="http://insidehighered.com/views/2007/09/19/mclemee">http://insidehighered.com/views/2007/09/19/mclemee</a>

Cait Deery. 2007. "Anti-war protesters target Democratic conventions." *Gainesville Sun* (August 6): 9A. (Featured). See: <a href="http://www.gainesvillesun.com/article/20070806/LOCAL/708060304">http://www.gainesvillesun.com/article/20070806/LOCAL/708060304</a> Adam Doster. 2007. "Dancing into the Majority." *In These Times* (June): 26-29. (featured). See: <a href="http://www.inthesetimes.com/article/3201/dancing">http://www.inthesetimes.com/article/3201/dancing</a> into the majority/

Phil Davis. 2007. "AARP: Seniors to hold presidential hopefuls to promises." *Associated Press*. March 21. (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.jacksonville.com/apnews/stories/032107/D8O0N7701.shtml">http://www.jacksonville.com/apnews/stories/032107/D8O0N7701.shtml</a>

Scott McLemee. 2007. "Party in the Streets." *Inside Higher Ed.* March 21. (featured) http://insidehighered.com/views/2007/03/21/mclemee

Teresa Bouza. 2007. "La oposicion a la guerra de Irak en EEUU opera en la luz y en la sombra." [Translation: US Opposition to the War in Iraq Works in the Light and Shade.] EFE News Service. March 19. Several stories were posted. (featured). See: http://www.terra.com.pe/noticias/articulo/html/act773270.htm

http://www.estrelladigital.es/a1.asp?sec=mun&fech=20/03/2007&name=iraq oposicion

#### http://www.centrotampa.com/estadosunidos/MGBKZVF7HZE.html

Yan Li. 2006. "U.S. Lobbying Reform: Don't Hold Your Breath for Real Progress." *Washington Observer* (January 19). (featured) http://www.washingtonobserver.org/en/topic.cfm?topicid=34&charid=3

Sean Gardiner. 2006. "Abramoff's guilty plea sparks 'grim anticipation' on Capitol Hill." Fort Lauderdale *Sun-Sentinel* (January 4). (quoted)

Amy Reinink. 2006. "Grassroots activist groups make a difference in the area." *Gainesville Sun* (January 2): 1A, 5A. (quoted)

Robert Morrison. 2005. "Working Together to Address the Myth of 'Circling the Wagons'." *Alcohol and Drug Abuse Weekly*. (quoted)

Staff. 2005. "The Ten Contradictions of Lobbying Coalitions." *Public Affairs News Monitor* (January). (featured)

Staff. 2004. "Study shows ACA effective in grassroots lobbying." *Chiropractic Economics*, Vol. 50, No. 1 (January): 5. (featured)

Sue Shellenbarger. 2003. "Little Known Program Offers Help to People Caring for Aging Relatives." *Wall Street Journal* (December 11): D1. (quoted)

Tony Blankley. 2003. "Power in Washington is Shifting: AARP Shifts Sides." *The Washington Times* (November 26): A15. (quoted)

Karen Auge. 2003. "When cash can mean cures: Influence of groups fighting breast cancer eclipses that of other fundraising efforts." *The Denver Post* (October. 31): B01. (quoted)

Wes Pedersen. 2003. "The power of grassroots is demonstrated via a study of its impact on Hill staffers." *Impact: The Newsletter of the Public Affairs Council* (October): 1, 3-4. (featured)

## 2. Radio Interviews

Nancy Marshall-Genzer. 2020. "The one place in Washington, D.C., where bipartisanship is flourishing." *Marketplace* (December 8). (quoted) <a href="https://www.marketplace.org/2020/12/08/the-one-place-in-washington-d-c-where-bipartisanship-is-flourishing/">https://www.marketplace.org/2020/12/08/the-one-place-in-washington-d-c-where-bipartisanship-is-flourishing/</a>

Cathy Macdonald. 2020. "Sunday Morning – with Cathy Macdonald – BBC Sounds". *BBC Radio Scotland* (September 20). (featured)

https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/m000mrqm?fbclid=IwAR2XRzAa2jgGl7fPyEBrZgbpa\_0KlKR-UyoY5atqmf2BuNSJaaUsTO5gyM at 1:43:42.

Khaaliq Van-Otoo. 2020. "George Floyd's Death Helps White People, Immigrants Find Voices In The Black Lives Matter Movement." WFAE 90.7 (June 20). (quoted) <a href="https://www.wfae.org/local-news/2020-06-20/george-floyds-death-helps-white-people-immigrants-find-voices-in-the-black-lives-matter-movement">https://www.wfae.org/local-news/2020-06-20/george-floyds-death-helps-white-people-immigrants-find-voices-in-the-black-lives-matter-movement</a>

Lauren Gilger and Steve Goldstein. 2018. "National Park Service Considers Charging Protesters Occupying National Mall." The Show 91.5 KJZZ (October 23). (quoted) <a href="https://theshow.kjzz.org/content/715739/national-park-service-considers-charging-protesters-occupying-national-mall">https://theshow.kjzz.org/content/715739/national-park-service-considers-charging-protesters-occupying-national-mall</a>

Ian Masters. 2016. *KPFK FM-90.7 – Los Angeles* (November 16, 2016). (featured) See: http://ianmasters.com/sites/default/files/mp3/bbriefing 2016 11 16c michael%20heaney.mp3

Kimberly Adams. 2016. "Many supporters of Sen. Bernie Sanders have embraced Hillary Clinton, but they aren't exactly rushing to donate." *Marketplace* (September 12). (quoted). <a href="http://www.marketplace.org/shows/marketplace/marketplace-monday-september-12-2016">http://www.marketplace.org/shows/marketplace/marketplace-monday-september-12-2016</a>

M. L. Schultze. 2016. "Were the Protests at the DNC and RNC a Sign of Democracy Returning to Conventions?" *WOSU Radio* (July 28). (featured) <a href="http://radio.wosu.org/post/were-protests-dnc-and-rnc-sign-democracy-returning-conventions">http://radio.wosu.org/post/were-protests-dnc-and-rnc-sign-democracy-returning-conventions</a>

David Goodman. 2015. "Did electing Obama undermine progressive causes?" *The Vermont Conversation with David Goodman* (April 9). (featured) http://vermontconversation.com/2015/04/09/did-electing-obama-undermine-progressive-causes/

David Swanson. 2015. "Michael Heaney on What Partisanship Does to a Peace Movement." *Talk Nation Radio* (March 17). (featured) <a href="https://soundcloud.com/davidcnswanson/talk-nation-radio-michael-heaney-on-what-partisanship-does-to-a-peace-movement/">https://soundcloud.com/davidcnswanson/talk-nation-radio-michael-heaney-on-what-partisanship-does-to-a-peace-movement/</a>

Windsor Morning. 2014. "US Midterm Elections." CBC Windsor (November 5). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.cbc.ca/windsormorning/episodes/2014/11/05/us-midterm-elections/">http://www.cbc.ca/windsormorning/episodes/2014/11/05/us-midterm-elections/</a>

Tamara Keith. 2014. "In Ann Arbor, Obama Gathers Support for Minimum Wage Hike." *National Public Radio Morning Edition* (April 3). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.npr.org/2014/04/03/298579298/in-ann-arbor-obama-gathers-support-for-minimum-wage-hike">http://www.npr.org/2014/04/03/298579298/in-ann-arbor-obama-gathers-support-for-minimum-wage-hike</a>

Tamara Keith. 2013. "Medea Benjamin's Anti-War Activism: Wearing Pink, Seeing Red." *National Public Radio Weekend Edition Saturday* (September 14). See: http://www.npr.org/2013/09/14/222339340/medea-benjamins-anti-war-activism-wearing-pink-and-

## seeing-red

Cynthia Canty. 2012. *Michigan Radio Stateside* (November 21). (featured) See: <a href="http://www-personal.umich.edu/~mheaney/Michael Heaney 1121.mp3">http://www-personal.umich.edu/~mheaney/Michael Heaney 1121.mp3</a>

Lester Graham. 2012. "Causes: In the streets and in Democratic convention." *Michigan Radio* (September 3). (quoted) See: <a href="http://www.nbcnewyork.com/news/politics/Political-Conventions-Not-Much-Drama-But-Still-Important-166571206.html">http://www.nbcnewyork.com/news/politics/Political-Conventions-Not-Much-Drama-But-Still-Important-166571206.html</a>

Ian Masters. 2011. *KPFK FM-90.7 – Los Angeles* (October 18, 2011). (featured) See: http://ianmasters.com/sites/default/files/images/bbriefing 2011 10 18b michael%20heaney.mp3

Glen Ford. 2011. *The Black Agenda Report*. (featured) See: <a href="http://blackagendareport.com/category/department-war/collapse-anti-war-movement">http://blackagendareport.com/category/department-war/collapse-anti-war-movement</a>

Scott Horton. 2011. *Antiwar Radio* (April19). (featured) See: <a href="http://antiwar.com/radio/2011/04/19/michael-t-heaney/?utm\_source=feedburner&utm\_medium=feed&utm\_campaign=Feed%3A+AntiwarRadio+%28Antiwar+Radio%29&utm\_content=Twitter">http://antiwar.com/radio/2011/04/19/michael-t-heaney/?utm\_source=feedburner&utm\_medium=feed&utm\_campaign=Feed%3A+AntiwarRadio+%28Antiwar+Radio%29&utm\_content=Twitter</a>

Scott Horton. 2011. *KPFA: Behind the News with Doug Henwood* (April 16) . See: http://www.kpfa.org/archive/id/69038

Alan McBride and Larry Spilman. 2008. "Bush, Obama Hold Oval Office Meeting." *Florida Radio News* (FRN) (November 11). See: <a href="http://bbn.frn.com/fis/storydisplay.asp?site=wkez2&storyID=6799">http://bbn.frn.com/fis/storydisplay.asp?site=wkez2&storyID=6799</a>

Doug Clifford. 2008. Story on the Republican National Convention. *WOKV*, Jacksonville, Florida (September 7). (featured)

Doug Clifford. 2008. Story on the Republican National Convention. *WOKV*, Jacksonville, Florida (August 31). (featured)

Ina Jaffe. 2008. "1968 Chicago Riot Left Mark On Political Protests." *National Public Radio, Weekend Edition Saturday* (August 23). (quoted) See: http://www.npr.org/templates/story/story.php?storyId=93898277

Staff. 2008. "Age an Issue in Presidential Race?" Front Page on the Air, WRUF (August 7). (featured)

Staff. 2008. "McCain the Underdog." Gainesville's Midday News, WRUF (June 26). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2008/06/mccain">http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2008/06/mccain</a> the underdog.asp

Kitty Felde. 2008. "Youth Make Up Largest Group of Anti-war Protesters." 89.3 KPCC Southern California Public Radio (March 20). (featured) See: http://www.scpr.org/news/stories/2008/03/20/08 protestor survey 032.html

Doug Clifford. 2008. "Political Science Professor Studies Anti-War Movement." *WOKV*, Jacksonville, Florida (March 19). (featured) See: <a href="http://wokv.com/news/local/031908\_protests.html">http://wokv.com/news/local/031908\_protests.html</a>

Staff. 2008. "Iraq Anniversary." *Gainesville's Midday News*,." *WRUF* (March 11). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2008/03/iraq\_anniversary.asp">http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2008/03/iraq\_anniversary.asp</a>

Staff. 2008. "Health Care Costs May Rise." *Gainesville's Midday News*, WRUF (February 26). (featured) See: <a href="http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2008/02/health">http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2008/02/health</a> care costs may rise.asp

Staff. 2008. "2008 Iowa Caucus." *Gainesville's Midday News*, WRUF (January 3). (featured). See: <a href="http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2008/01/2008">http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2008/01/2008</a> iowa caucus.asp

Ashley Sutton. 2007. "War Stance may cost Democrats Votes." *Gainesville's Midday News*, WRUF (August 3). (featured).

http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2007/08/war\_stance\_may\_cost\_democrats\_votes.asp

Sally Warrick. 2007. "The Democratic Party needs to take a stronger stand against the war in Iraq, so says a University of Florida study." *Morning Edition*, WUFT-FM (August 2). (featured)

Lindsay Clein. 2007. "Florida Primary Predictions." *Gainesville's Midday News*, WRUF (June 11). (featured). http://www.am850.com/news/archives/2007/06/florida primary predictions.asp

Lindsay Clein. 2007. "Republican Poll." *Frontpage on the Air*, WRUF (June 8). (featured) <a href="http://www.am850.com/news/frontpage/archives/2007/06/republican poll.asp">http://www.am850.com/news/frontpage/archives/2007/06/republican poll.asp</a>

## 3. Television Interviews

Staff. 2011. "Michael Heaney, a political science professor at the University of Michigan, talks about the anti-Wall Street movement." *CBC News*. (featured) See: <a href="http://www.dailymotion.com/video/xlgmck\_michael-heaney-a-political-science-professor-at-the-university-of-michigan-talks-about-the-anti-wall\_news">http://www.dailymotion.com/video/xlgmck\_michael-heaney-a-political-science-professor-at-the-university-of-michigan-talks-about-the-anti-wall\_news</a>

Staff. 2011. Russian Television. (featured) See: <a href="http://rt.com/shows/crosstalk/war-movement-protest-intervention/">http://rt.com/shows/crosstalk/war-movement-protest-intervention/</a>

Staff. 2008. Story on First Presidential Debate. 5:30pm News, WUFT-TV, Gainesville, Florida (September 26). (featured).

Staff. 2008. Story on the Republican National Convention. 5:30pm News, TV20, Gainesville, Florida. (September 5). (featured).

Staff. 2008. Story on Governor Sarah Palin. 5:30pm News, WUFT-TV, Gainesville, Florida (September 4). (featured).

Staff. 2008. Story on the Democratic National Convention. 5:30pm News, TV20, Gainesville, Florida. (August 26). (featured).

Staff. 2008. "Anti-war protests mark fifth anniversary." *ABC News* (March 19). See: http://www.abc.net.au/news/stories/2008/03/20/2195201.htm?section=world

Derrick Ward. 2008. Story on antiwar protests. NBC4 (Washington, DC). March 18.